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Additional Case Information:

Recent Mortality events (FHI Notified):

0.67 Wk49

5.18 Wk48

2.52 Wk47

2.17 Wk46

1.03  Wk45

Stock origin is all hebridean smolts. Positive effects have been seen after freshwater and hydrolicer treatments. The north 

group experience the higher mortality on site, specifically pen 1, 2 and 3. In the south group, pen 13 is the worst affected 

currently. Pen 15 has been harvested out. Pen 14 also will be harvested out by January 2022. AGD is the overlying issue. In 

addition, low zinc levels has been identified in the population, compromising the skin health. New diet has been delayed as a 

result of weather; to aid skin. 

Last treatment:

FW: 08/12/2021 

Cleanerfish records: 

Wk36 to Wk39 increased mortality as a freshwater treatment. 

 

Mortalities disposed of commonly at whiteshore cockles. Due to high mortality, some have been ensiled on the wellboat 

(Bakkanes). 

In previous cycle (2020), tuna made a hole in the pen. Reported to FHI.

PSI conducted on the 14/12/2021 by , supervised by  
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FISH HEALTH INSPECTORATE VISIT REPORT 
 

SUMMARY FOR INFORMATION OF SITE OPERATOR 
 
BUSINESS NO FB0169  DATE OF VISIT  14/12/2021 
SITE NO FS1233  SITE NAME  Eughlam 
CASE NO 20210586                     INSPECTOR         
 
Routine surveillance frequency assessment under the Aquatic Animal Health (Scotland) 
Regulations 2009 
 
Following reports of increased mortality, the above site was contacted in accordance with the 
Aquatic Animal Health (Scotland) Regulations 2009.  
 
The information required for the public record of aquaculture production businesses regarding this 
site was verified and where necessary updated. 
 
The surveillance frequency category of the site was assessed as medium. An inspection under the 
Aquatic Animal Health (Scotland) Regulations 2009 will be conducted every second year. The 
category of the site will be reassessed on a routine basis and updated as required. 
 
Mortality levels had exceeded the reporting criteria since the last inspection and had been reported 
to the Fish Health Inspectorate as required. 
 
 
Please contact myself or the duty inspector should you require any further information or have any 
queries regarding this report.  
 

Signed:  Date: 16/12/2021 
     Fish Health Inspector   

 
The Fish Health Inspectorate Service Charter detailing standards of service is available on the 
Marine Scotland website at https://www.gov.scot/publications/fish-health-inspectorate-service-
charter/ 
 


